Perth and Kinross schools to ban mobile phones and digital devices in classrooms

[image: ]
Perth and Kinross schools have made a significant policy change by becoming the first Scottish council to implement a complete ban on mobile phones and digital devices in classrooms. This decision, approved by the Learning and Families Committee and set to take effect from August 2025, stipulates that the use of personal mobile devices will be prohibited during lesson time unless expressly allowed by teachers for educational purposes.
The new personal mobile devices policy aims to promote a secure and respectful digital environment for all students and staff. The implementation period will extend from 2025 to 2028, during which the effectiveness of the policy will be closely monitored. Councillors are expected to receive updates on the policy's impact within the first two years; an initial assessment is scheduled for April 2027.
The catalyst for this policy arose following guidance from the Scottish Government in August 2024, which empowered headteachers with the authority to enforce mobile phone bans on school premises during school hours. Perth and Kinross Council (PKC), after consulting with pupils, staff, and parents, has crafted a tailored approach to ensure that the use of mobile devices aligns with educational objectives.
Key components of the policy state that mobile phones must be switched off or set to silent mode when not in use and stored in a way that does not disrupt the learning environment. Additionally, these devices are not permitted in examination rooms unless specific permission has been granted by the school’s SQA coordinator for examination purposes.
In cases of emergencies, the school office will serve as the primary communication link between the school and students, eliminating the need for parents or carers to contact their children on personal devices during school hours.
The committee's decision was met with unanimous approval, reflecting a collective agreement on the importance of safeguarding students' educational experiences. John Rebbeck, the convenor of the committee, remarked, "Mobile technology is here and it’s here to stay and we should embrace the positive aspects. But this policy is designed to mitigate the negative effects – not least to keep teachers and support staff authoritative in their classrooms." He expressed anticipation regarding the policy's potential impact on student attainment and emphasised the need for ongoing evaluation rather than waiting for a complete three-year cycle to gauge its effects.
Councillor Liz Barrett highlighted the strong focus on safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing of children, while Bailie Chris Ahern underscored the importance of role modelling for students, stating, "I hope staff and teachers take cognisance of it as well because one of the best parts of education is leading by example."
This substantial policy shift represents a significant step toward addressing the challenges posed by mobile device usage in educational settings, following a growing trend in several schools across Scotland.
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